Healthy Beaches Need Viable Sand Dunes
There has been much talk recently concerning sand dune growth in Ocean View -- some complain that this growing dune system is blocking their views and encroaching on their properties.  Before you ask, let me state that dunes do not have to be "tall" to be effective -- it's more a combination of dune width, height and continuity that makes them effective.  And, no there is no desired or ultimate dune height or width -- the existing dune structures are the result of active dune management and sand replenishment and, most importantly, nature.  
In the case of Ocean View, Norfolk's dune management program has been both aggressive and effective.  These dune structures have basically been reconstituted with the installation of breakwaters, sand replenishment projects, and dune management actions like adding vegetation and sometimes sand fencing to control dune growth and retention.  
In a nut shell, effective dunes are essential in protecting our properties during storms.  The fact that our dunes have grown and provide a degree of protection only points to the effective management of our beach assets by Norfolk.    

Maintaining Norfolk's dune structures will entail timely sand replenishment projects especially for the beaches in East Ocean View which are considered "sand starved" due to beach sand migration to the west and no viable sand movement to back fill these beaches.  
Lastly, yes, East Ocean View beaches need a sand replenishment project now following several major storms that washed or blew away sand, but such projects are costly and must be programmed within limited public budgets over numerous years.  
"GOOD NEWS" --  It appears that all Norfolk public beaches will get sand replenishment starting in late 2014 or early 2015 using Hurricane Sandy recovery funds.  
If you need additional information on East Ocean View beaches, contact Norfolk's Environmental Services Bureau.  

